
MARTINSON AG 
August 18, 2017

WHEAT
Wheat started the week mixed with Mpls softer due to the unwinding of 
spreads as traders lift their long Mpls wheat/short winter wheat positions.  
The winter wheat exchanges were lower due to selling tied to improving 
weather conditions in the Southern Plains.  The winter wheat exchanges 
gains have all been erased the entire June/July run.  With last week’s selling 
pressure (Sept Mpls has dropped $2.30 from its highs) the funds are now 
net short wheat.

Tuesday’s session was nothing short of brutal.  Selling dominated the trade 
with Monday afternoon’s Crop Progress the main driving force.  Russia is 
also seeing harvest advance and is advancing export sales to go along with 
the larger than expected crop.  Case in point, Russia has made its first ever 
wheat export sale to Venezuela.  Dec MW has seen a 20% decline from 
its July high with little recovery, the wheat exchanges are oversold and in 
need of a technical retracement.

Strength returned to the Mpls market on Wednesday with most of the 
strength coming from weather forecasts that are continuing to call for 
rain.  It seems odd that the market would find support in forecasts calling 
for rain, but at this point, wheat is ready to be harvested and rain is not 
going to help improve the crop.  It will help the crop deteriorate, or lower 
quality.  Technically all of the wheat exchanges are oversold and in need 
of a correction, but with global wheat supplies increasing due to the Black 
Sea bumper crop, any sort of rally could be short lived.  The winter wheat 
exchanges were pushed to new contract lows due to the recent rain in the 
Southern plains, which is helping to replenish soil moisture conditions.

Thursday’s session had Mpls starting firmer with buying spilling over from 
Wednesday stronger close.  As mentioned, all three wheat exchanges are 
oversold and in need of a correction, but with demand lackluster, it will 

be tough for any of the wheat exchanges to maintain any major rally.  By 
midsession the selling in the other wheat exchanges proved to be too much 
and spring wheat slipped into negative territory.  Forecasts are calling for 
warm dry conditions the next 4 days, which should get combines back into 
the field.  Thursday’s export sales were better than expected, especially 
with the recent reports of large production from the Black Sea region, but 
not enough to grab and hold trader’s attentions. 

Stats Canada will release their wheat production estimates Aug 31, early 
estimates are at 26.4 MMT vs USDA’s estimate of 28.35 MMT.  Sept MW 
has support at Monday’s low, which is $6.38, the first level of resistance 
is at $7.45.

Last week’s wheat export shipments pace was estimated at 18.8 MB and 
sales were at 23.3 MB.   After 10 weeks, wheat shipments are at 23% while 
sales are at 42% of USDA’s expectations.  With 42 weeks left in wheat’s 
export marketing year, shipments need to average 17.8 MB and sales need 
to average 13.5 MB to make USDA’s projection of 975 MB.

As of August 13, 97% of the nation’s winter wheat crop was harvested vs 94% 
last week and 96% average.  Spring wheat harvest progress was estimated at 
40% vs 24% last week and 35% average.  Spring wheat conditions improved 
1% to 33% g/e, 25% fair, and 42% p/vp.  ND’s durum crop condition 
rating decreased 10% to 7% good (0% rated excellent), 49% fair, and 44% 
p/vp.  Durum turning color was estimated at 90% vs 80% last week and 
79% average.  Durum that was mature was estimated at 55% vs 35% last 
week.  Conditions report was neutral spring wheat.

For the week, Sept MW was at $6.6875 down 5.25 cents, Sept Chicago was 
at $4.16 down 23.25 cents, and Sept KC was at $4.1450 down 26.75 cents.



CORN
Corn started the week by opening lower and then extending those 
losses early in the session.  Early selling pressure spilled over from 
the lower wheat complex with light selling pressure due to a change 
in the weather forecast.  Short term weather forecasts have turned 
bearish with significant rain expected to fall in the Corn Belt over 
the next 3 to 5 days.  With last week’s selling pressure, the funds 
are now holding net short positions in corn.  The average trade 
estimate has corn conditions dropping 1 to 2% due to dryness and 
expanding drought into IA and IL.

On Tuesday, corn closed lower across the board, responding to 
Monday afternoon’s USDA’s Crop Progress report.  The conditions 
report surprised traders showing a 2% improvement in conditions 
while the average trade estimate had conditions declining 2%.  
Forecasts calling for 1.5 to 3 inches of rain for the Corn Belt over 
the next week kept corn traders on their heels.  Corn’s losses were 
limited by concerns that its development is running slightly behind 
the average pace, which means corn will likely need all of Sept to 
make maturity.

In Wednesday’s session, corn traded mixed overnight and early in 
the day session due to profit taking and technical buying.  Gains 
were short lived as decent overnight rains and forecasts calling for 
more rain to fall over the next 3 to 5 days pressured corn. Brazil 
opened its first ever corn ethanol plant, which will likely reduce 
the need for ethanol imports from the US.  Long liquidation and 
profit taking has forced corn down over 50 cents off its July highs 
and to new lows for the 2017 calendar year.  Last week’s ethanol 
production increased 4.6% and was at the second largest pace ever 
and stocks increased 2.3%

Thursday’s session saw corn trading in a two-sided manner for 
most of the overnight session but slipped lower once the day 
session started.  Selling was tied to a disappointing old crop exports 
estimate, but new crop sales were decent at 26.5 MB.  Pressure 
came from reports regarding Brazil’s estimated record setting corn 

crop.  China auctioned off another 123.8 MMT of reserve corn from 
2013 and 15 TMT of 2013 corn.  Dec corn’s first line of support sits 
at $3.63 and its second level of support is $3.58, the first level of 
resistance is at $3.89.

Last week’s corn export shipments pace was estimated at 29.8 MB 
and sales were at 2.5 MB.  After 49 weeks, corn shipments are at 
96.5% while sales are at 99.9% of USDA’s expectations.  With 3 
weeks left in corn’s export marketing year, shipments need to average 
25.7 MB and sales need to average 578,000 bushels to make USDA’s 
projection of 2.225 BB.

As of August 13, 97% of the nation’s corn was silking vs 93% last 
week and 98% average.  Corn in dough stage is estimated at 61% vs 
42% last week and 62% average.  Dent is estimated at 16% vs 7% last 
week and 20% average.  Corn’s crop condition rating improved 2% 
to 62% g/e, 26% fair, and 12% p/vp (IL improved 4%, IA dropped 
3%, ND improved 8%).  Conditions report was bearish corn. 

For the week, Sept corn was at $3.52 down 8.75 cents while Dec was 
at $3.6575 down 9 cents.
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SOYBEAN
Soybeans began the week closing lower as the selling continued in 
the aftermath of last Thursday’s report and reports of decent rains 
in the Northern Plains.  Adding to the bearish news for soybeans 
was a stronger US dollar and shifting weather forecasts predicting 
near ideal weather for the remainder of the month.  The g/e crop 
condition rating for soybeans dropped 1% in Monday’s report (in 
line with trade estimates).  Iowa saw a 3% decline in g/e while 
Illinois saw a 1% decline.  ND had the biggest gain this week with 
a 7% increase in g/e.  Soybean export inspections came in at 20.9 
MB, which was at the high end of the range of trade expectations.

Soybeans closed lower again Tuesday with bearish weather forecasts 
(calling for less heat and more rain) having more of an impact than 
a 1% decrease in the crop condition ratings. With last week’s selling 
pressure, the funds have turned to be net short soybeans.  USDA 
announced a sale of 132,000 MT of soybeans to China and another 
132,000 MT to unknown destinations.  July crush numbers came 
in at 144.7 MB, above the average trade estimate of 143.0 MB and 
just short of the all-time record of 145.2 MB.  July soy oil stocks 
were lower than expected and the lowest July stocks since 2004.

Wednesday’s session saw soybeans closing slightly higher on profit 
taking and technical buying.  Iowa received rains yesterday and 
there is a good chance of more rains in the next 5 days. Also on 
Wednesday there were reports China bought another 3.8 MMT of 
US soybeans.  An unknown destination bought 132 TMT of new 
crop US soybeans.  The US has delayed its decision on whether to 
ban Argentinian biodiesel imports.  That decision has now been 
pushed back to Oct. 19.

Soybeans traded with gains for most of Thursday’s session.  Early 
support came from technical buying as traders tried to correct an 
oversold market condition.  Light support came from disappointing 
rain events in IA, which was evident in Thursday’s drought monitor 
map which showed an increase in the drought situation there.  A 
better than expected export sales estimate added support with old 

crop sales coming in at 16.6 MB while new crop sales were at 33.1 
MB.  Support also came from reports of China buying 165 TMT of 
new crop soybeans.  It seems soybeans have dropped to a price that 
is attractive for export buyers.  Nov soybeans first line of support 
is at $9.20 (which held today) and the next level is the low of $9.07, 
resistance is at $9.85.

Last week’s soybean export shipments pace was estimated at 20.9 
MB and sales were at 16.7 MB.  After 49 weeks, soybean shipments 
are at 95% while sales are at 104.6% of USDA’s expectations.  With 
3 weeks left in soybeans marketing year, shipments need to average 
35.1 MB to make USDA’s projection of 2.15 BB while sales are 98 
MB ahead of USDA’s projection.   

As of August 13, 94% of the nation’s soybean crop was in bloom vs 
90% last week and 93% average.  Setting pods was estimated at 79% 
vs 65% last week and 75% average.  Soybeans crop condition rating 
declined 1% to 59% g/e, 29% fair, and 12% p/vp.  

For the week, Sept soybeans were at $9.3750 down 0.75 cents while 
Nov was at $9.3775 down 7.25 cents.
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CATTLE
Live cattle traded lower three out of the four session this week, with 
another week of disappointing cash bids causing most of the pressure.  
Aug 10’s bearish Crop Production report, which estimated an increase 
in 4th quarter beef production, added pressure to the cattle.  Technical 
buying stepped into the market Tuesday as cattle have pulled back close to 
recent lows.  But the buying was short lived.  Wednesday’s FCE Auction 
was disappointing as none of the 1184 head offered were sold.  This lead 
the charge for cash cattle to trade at $110, $5 lower for the week.  To 
top off the good news for the week (that was sarcasm) last week’s export 
sales estimate was disappointing.  Boxed beef process was lower each 
day, which added to the pressure.  

Feeder cattle performed a little better than the fat cattle this week, trading 
with gains for half the week’s session technical buying was against the 
main supporting factor while losing ground the other half.  The feeder 
cattle market is trying to bring the cash feeder cattle index and Aug futures 
in line with each other.  They accomplished the task short term, but by 
the end of the week futures returned to a $5 discount to cash.  Feeder 
cattle continue to see pressure from thought that cow calf producers in 
the Northern plains will start to dump calves into feedlots early this year 
due to the drought.  Round one of that occurred in early summer, and 
for the ones that were able to hold onto their calves through summer 
are starting to decide feed supplies might be too tight to back ground 

calves this year.    

Thursday’s cash feeder cattle index is at $145.44 while the August futures 
are at $140.475

Pasture and Range conditions improved 3% to 47% g/e, 31% fair, and 
22% p/vp.

For the week, October live cattle was at $105.90 down $1.50 while Sept 
feeders were at $140.025 down $2.20. 
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CANOLA/SUNFLOWER
Canola started the week by closing lower, following the lead of the lower 
soybean and veg oil markets.  The canola market was also lower on fund 
selling and favorable rains in Alberta and Saskatchewan.  On Tuesday 
Nov canola fell below the major support line of $500, which could trigger 
additional selling.  Although recent rains have reduced the stress on the 
canola crop, it hasn’t been enough to increase potential yields.

On Wednesday canola closed lower again on a stronger Canadian dollar.  
The canola market was also hurt by rains across the Canadian Prairies 
and US Upper Midwest.

There are reports of early harvested canola in southern Manitoba coming 
in near 50 bu/acre, but yields further west are expected to be lower.  Canola 
finally saw strong gains on Thursday, virtually cutting the week’s losses in 
half as support spilled over from a stronger US soybean complex.  By the 

close, canola was able to close at its psychologically important $500 level.  
Tight stocks and production concerns continue to weigh on trader’s minds

Thursday’s cash canola bids in Velva were at $17.36 and sunflower bids 
in Fargo were at $17.60.

As of August 13, 90% of ND’s canola was turning color vs 80% last 
week and 82% average.  ND’s canola crop condition rating declined 4% 
to 38% g/e, 29% fair, and 33% p/vp.

As of August 13, ND’s sunflower crop was 87% in bloom vs 69% last 
week and 77% average.  ND’s sunflower crop condition improved 2% 
to 25% g/e, 39% fair, and 36% p/vp.

For the week, Nov Wpg Canola was at $506.70, down $0.20 Canadian.

701-205-4200                               www.martinsonag.com

RECOMMENDATIONS
Corn 2016 Corn 2017

% Sold Sold Date % Sold Sold Date
10% $4.08 Dec 5/26/16 15% $3.95 Dec 4/13/17
20% $4.38 Dec 6/15/16 10% $4.05 Dec 6/7/17
20% $3.65 Mar 1/17/17
25% $3.85 Jul 6/7/17
70% 25%

Soybeans 2016 Soybeans 2017
15% $9.28 Nov 3/29/16 10% $10.15 Nov 11/22/16
15% $9.95 Nov 4/20/16
20% $11.38 Nov 6/15/16
25% $10.70 Mar 1/17/17
75% 10%

Wheat 2016 Wheat 2017
10% $5.05 Dec MW 9/23/16 15% $5.65 Sept MW 5/1/17
20% $5.89 Mar MW 1/17/17 10% $6.05 Sept MW 6/7/17
15% $5.65 July MW 5/1/17 10% $6.35 Sept MW 6/14/17
20% $6.05 Sept MW 6/7/17
10% $6.35 Sept MW 6/14/17
75% 35%
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CROP INSURANCE
The Harvest Price discovery period for barley and wheat has begun.

Wheat and barley harvest prices will be tracked through the month of 
August.  As of August 18, estimated harvest prices are:

Crop  Spring Price Estimated Harvest Price

Barley  $3.40  $3.16 est.

Wheat, Durum $6.38  $7.89 est. 

Wheat, Spring $5.65  $6.99 est.

Margin Protection Expansion:

Margin Protection was previously only available for wheat in this area.  
For the 2018 crop year, the program has been expanded for corn and 
soybeans in IL, IN, KS, MI, MN, MO, NE, ND, OH, SD and WI.  A 
harvest price option has also been added to the product.

Sales closing for Margin Protection is Sept. 30, 2017 for the 2018 
crop year. 

For more information, see our Margin Protection presentations at:          
http://martinsonag.com/crop-insurance

Projected price tracking for Margin Protection runs from August 15 to 
Sept. 14.  As of August 18, the projected prices are:

Crop  Estimated Projected Price

Corn  $4.02 est.

Soybeans $9.47 est.

Wheat   $6.26 est.
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Livestock Risk Protection

 LRP can be purchased at any time.  Please call our office if you have 
any questions.

Livestock Risk Protection (LRP) insures against declining market prices 
for feeder cattle, fed cattle, swine, and lamb.  You are able to choose 
from a variety of coverage levels and insurance periods that match the 
time your livestock would normally be marketed.  Our office can also 
compare LRP to futures and options to help you make the best decision 
for your operation.

LRP Purchase Reminders:

*  An LRP application can be submitted at any time and does not 
lock you into anything.

*  The Specific Coverage Endorsement (SCE) books coverage and 
premium.  The application must be accepted before a SCE can be 
processed.

*  Premium is due at the time the SCE is accepted.  You will need to 
sign the SCE form and write a check the day the SCE is accepted.

*  You cannot sell or transfer ownership of the cattle more than 30 
days prior to the end date for the SCE.

*  If the commodity markets are open on a given day, cattle LRP quotes 
will be available in the late afternoon.  You can then book coverage 
from that time until 9:00 am Central the next morning.

*  After 9:00 am Central, the cattle LRP program shuts down until the next 
set of quotes are released.

If RMA does not have enough data or if a contract is limit up or limit 
down, quotes for that specific type or time period will not be available 
for that day.

@Martinson_Ag
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https://twitter.com/Martinson_Ag?lang=en
https://www.facebook.com/MartinsonAg/?hc_ref=PAGES_TIMELINE&fref=nf


Drought Monitor Update 

This morning’s updated Drought Monitor Map continues to show a US that is still seeing an increasing drought situa-
tion.  As for the US, there was a slight improvement in the drought categories.  For the main states, we have been watch-
ing the following was seen: ND: minor improvement, MT: drought conditions increased, SD: improved, MN: improved, 
and IA: drought conditions increased.  Rains have been disappointing in IA, but forecasts are calling for chances of rain 
over the weekend.  The 6 to 10 and 8 to 14-day forecasts have started to show warmer drier conditions.     
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